
BAME health and care staff 
are at increased risk, yet organisations and the government has been slow to 
respond and act.  

• COVID-19 has not created health and structural inequalities, it has revealed and 
exacerbated existing structural and institutional inequalities and barriers which exist 
across health and care, but also across wider society.   

• It is imperative that both the government led inquiry and cross-government 
commission into the impact of COVID-19 on BAME communities is transparent, 
engages with stakeholders and people with lived experience. Any recommendations 
made must result in tangible action, be measurable and be evaluated in full.  

• The government must invest in a cross-governmental strategy to tackle health 
inequalities which sets out clear objectives, measurable recommendations and 
timeframes with the funding required to achieve them.  
 

1. The experience of BAME nursing staff during COVID-19 
 
1.1 Throughout COVID-19, it has become increasingly evident that BAME communities, 
including health and care staff, are disproportionately affected by COVID-19 infection and 
mortality. Every day that BAME health and care staff are disproportionately affected by 
COVID-19 is another day that people and their families are needlessly put at extra risk.  

1.2 There are increasing reports of BAME staff being asked ahead of others to care for 
people with COVID-19. Anecdotally, our members have reported feeling invisible, 
dispensable and not valued. Some nurses have reported experiencing racism and stigma 
because of how their race and ethnicity have been affected by COVID-19, so individuals 
believe that they are also carrying the infection.  
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